PAGE  
3
Esperanza LCSN – 03/3/2010                   RIFO 


Esperanza Latino Community Services Network
February 3, 2010 – 1:00 PM 

Rock Island Field Office

I. Welcome – Hector Vazquez, Co-Chair - Welcome to each of you and thank you for coming.  We will now go through the agenda.
II. Introductions/Acknowledgements – See below grid.  **Derrick Jones, Illinois Coalition of Community Services, covering Rock Island, Henry, Carroll, Whiteside, Jo Davies counties and specializing in community organizing.  **Kacie McIntyre, DHS, a division of Rehabilitation Services working as a vocational rehabilitation “counselor-in-training.” Kacie was specifically hired targeting the Latino population to help bring in referrals. Kacie was aware of ELCSN through Casa Guanajuato. She also helps families with disabilities find jobs.  
	Hector, Co-Chair, DCFS
	Connie, Co-Chair, Casa Guanajuato
	Marsha Jones, Scribe - DCFS

	Judy Rehder, LAN Mgr
	Watyne Evans – DCFS
	Joyce Loy, DCFS FPSS

	Jane Norman – DCFS
	Greg Hixon, DCFS LAN Liaison
	Midge Marlott – DCFS Licensing

	Amber Lowe – LSSI
	Chris Cervantes - RICHD
	Maricela Rangel-Cervantes–Fam Res.

	Omar Avendono - LSSI
	Maryann Garcia - CASA
	Tony Gonzalez – DCFS

	Kacie McIntyre - DHS
	Mike VanAcker – DCFS APT
	Derrick Jones - ICCS

	Phone:
	Elizabeth Arroyo - Consortium
	


III. Agency/Organization news, events, updates
A. Tony Gonzalez:  Tony followed up with the dental/physician services providers/available to wards in the community.  After going through many hurdles and stepping stones, Tony reported on dental problems.  He spoke to the National Hotline on dental referral services out of California.  They reported the only providers listed on the national database are located in Chicago.  No one on this side or in Southern, Illinois.  He also spoke with the Dental Society of Rock Island County with very tight guidelines that clients MUST understand if they miss one appointment, it has to be an emergency otherwise, their name goes to the bottom of the list & it might take 6 months before their next appointment.  Tony also learned the only area agency willing to continue regular follow up check ups is Aspen Dental. They will complete an exam for $19 but will not accept the medical card.  Dr. Hanlin has taken some clients but selective due to slow payment from DCFS.  United Way created a position funded by United Oral Healthcare coordinated by Chris Allers who is housed at Bethany Homes.  She is contact for “Keep A Smile” day which is now handled through school nurses.  Tony encourages everyone whether your child is in school or not, contacting school nurses will secure forms/paperwork needed for service that day.  The forms will ensure an approximate count so sufficient dental experts will be on hand.  Reluctantly, Tony acknowledges until the state can meet its financial obligations, dental services to children are affected noting businesses can not afford to operate free.  Tony also reported on the Immigration Project stating attorneys from Bloomington will be here in Moline on February 18th re: immigration issues.  They are willing to counsel at no costs, however, warn there may be costs involved with completing the paperwork and/or the application processing.
IV. Review last meeting minutes – Corrections:  Corrections for January:  Page 1 – Dr. Hanlin name spelling correction and clinic initial correction to CHC and Page 5 – name spelling correction to Adela. January minutes accepted with corrections.
V. Work group Report
A. Foster Care Recruitment - Greg:  Greg distributed sample recruitment materials with the new logo & contact information, as well as, provided explanations and responded to questions from the body.  All materials are in Spanish & English.  CASA Guanajuato is the single point of entry for all families and they will make further referral in the community.  What’s key about the recruitment materials is perspective caregivers have a list to choose other ways to stay interested/enthused in becoming licensed if not ready to foster at that time.  The youth pictured are diverse and the American flag draped around them makes a very appealing recruitment tool.  Materials can be ordered through DCFS stores, Jenny Florent.  The bookmarkers are specially designed allowing youth artwork or comments, i.e., poems, etc.  Licensing requirements added, multi-purpose usage and the fact they are ready for distribution in the community make this task complete.  Great job everyone!  . 
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. (double click on icon)
B. ELCSN Booth:  Greg explained the parent/youth activities the ELCSN booth will provide on parents’ night at Bethel Wesley church February 11th from 4:30-6PM.  Anyone assisting should arrive @ 4:00 PM for set up. This is the first “real” community effort for recruitment!
C. Viva TV – Greg:  Greg reported he was able to get a proposal but feels it is very expensive running over $12,000.  He has spoken with several agencies to help with funds. The decision was made to use the Esperanza logo on letterhead and make an appeal to DCFS to offset some of the costs.  All agreed to use CASA Guanajuato, our area’s family advocacy center, to spearhead this request.  It was suggested to approach Chanel 8 for “free” promotional time for a public service announcement.  Omar suggested approaching Trabajando Juntos regarding available grants and collaboration.
VI. Action Steps/Strategies - Judy Rehder:  Judy presented the “next step” idea for this group to brainstorm ways to move forward with goals and objectives, namely, creating a subcommittee.  Hector prefers we call this subcommittee a “workgroup.”  It is designed for real visible accomplishments in the community.  Judy expressed the need to make a difference in the community as very energizing and offered an example like a voter registration campaign.  She envisions this group as the engine to getting major actions moving along in this community.  Judy further handed out little stickers to vote on ideas each member wrote on a card. Cards were then displayed around the room.  There were 1st & 2nd round voting on all ideas and by process of elimination, according to the number of stickers on cards, two goals were agreed upon, 1). Resource fairs and 2). Recruiting bilingual workers, i.e., intact, investigator, clerical, placement, licensing, etc. Members signed up for which action step workgroup they wanted to serve on with the idea of selecting chairs at the next meeting and after the entire body was aware of the two workgroups and could make their selection as well.
VII. Next Steps:   Chairs will be identified for the two “action” workgroups.
VIII. Next Organization Presentation:  In lieu of selecting an organization to present information to the body, the CASA Guanajuato proposal issues were discussed noting they are worried and concerned they have not received any word from DCFS, Frances Elbert, after being assured they would receive a $response by the end of January.  ELCSN will support and advocate on CASA Guanajuato’s behalf by utilizing the DCFS chain of command, i.e., Robert Blackwell, Larry Chasey, Daniel Fitzgerald, and Arthur Bishop to attain status.
IX. Next Meeting:             Wednesday, March 3, 2010 – 1:00 PM
      Rock Island Field Office – Large Conference Room

500 – 42nd Street, Suite #5

Rock Island, IL 61201 – 309/794-3500

Thank you all for coming.  Meeting adjourned - 2:42 PM 
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New Task Assignment:

1. Hector will follow up with DCFS chain of command re: CASA Guanajuato funding
2. Tony will follow up with dental/physicians

3. Omar will follow up re: grants with Trabajando Juntos
Overdue Task Assignment
1. Bob Stone - to invite Jeff Cruz to next meeting and become member of ESCSL
Handout:
1. Recruitment materials, i.e., posters, tray liners, bookmarks, etc.
Respectfully submitted,

Marsha Jones, Scribe

*Draft sent to Hector Vazquez 2/9/2010
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